Office of State Uniform Payroll

State of Louisiana

Division of Administration

JOHN BEL EDWARDS GOVERNOR



JAY DARDENNE
COMMISSIONER OF ADMINISTRATION

February 1, 2023

Via email only

Senator Patrick Page Cortez President of the Senate State Capitol Building Post Office Box 94183 Baton Rouge, LA 70804 apa.senatepresident@legis.la.gov Representative Clay Schexnayder Speaker of the House State Capitol Building Post Office Box 94062 Baton Rouge, LA 70804 apa.housespeaker@legis.la.gov

Re: 2022 Rulemaking Summary Report – R.S. 49:968K

Dear President Cortez and Speaker Schexnayder:

The Division of Administration, Office of State Uniform Payroll (OSUP) hereby submits its report of rulemaking and fee adoptions in calendar year 2022 to the Speaker of the House and the Senate President, in accordance with R.S. 49:968(K). Specifically, we report as follows:

- 1. OSUP did not adopt, amend, or repeal any rule in 2022.
- 2. OSUP did not propose any fee adoption, increase, or decrease in 2022.
- 3. OSUP did not receive any petition or submission pursuant to R.S. 49:953(C) in 2022. Accordingly, no agency responses by OSUP were needed.

Sincerely,

Andrea P. Hubbard State Uniform Payroll Director